
April 21, 2020 
Town of Pleasant Valley  
Monthly Board Meeting 
 
The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, April 21, 2020 8:30 PM following the 
annual meeting.  Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to approve the agenda as published.  Carried. 
 
Clerk read the minutes from the March 2020 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept 
the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 
 
Financial report by Treasurer: checking $263,152.07; cemetery CD $2,798.94; General CD’s $13,352.53.  Motion by 
Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   
 
Building Permit for Jason Schulte approved contingent upon him providing the proper information including the 
size and approximate value of the building and correct payment amount.  Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob.   
 
Road drive was cancelled due to COVID-19 stay at home order.  Funds have already been allocated based upon 
St. Croix County’s Highway Department recommendations so there will be no road drive in 2020.  
 
The Special Town Meeting to approve zoning changes has been cancelled.  The meeting will be rescheduled 
when the County provides further guidance as to when they will be reviewing applications.  
 
Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to continue to use Mark DeBoe for lawn mowing service and miscellaneous 
repairs in 2020.   
 
Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 
 
13524  WTA      $632.95 
13525  Kleven Property Assessment LLC   $2246.00 
13526  5 Star Restroom Rentals    $215 
13527  Void       
13528  Rural Mutual Insurance    $3785 
13529  St. Croix Electric     $115.25 
13530  United Fire & Rescue District   $2396 
13531  Forum Communications    $65.40 
13532  S. Croix County Treasurer   $35 
13533  Curtis Dunn     $1965.59 
 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Megan Miller, Clerk  
 


